Electoral Board Meeting City of Franklin, VA

MINUTES March 13, 2018

The Electoral Board of the City of Franklin, VA met on Tuesday, March 13, 2018 in the Library of the Public Safety Building. Chair Pat Newman called the meeting to order at 4:35 p.m.

Members Present: Pat Newman, Chair; Davida Fenner, Vice-Chair.

Member Absent: Gwen Blue, Secretary.

Registrar Present: Jen Maynard.

AMENDMENTS TO THE AGENDA:

There were no amendments to the Agenda.

CONSENT AGENDA:

The Minutes of the February 5, 2018 were tabled until the next Electoral Board Meeting because Secretary Gwen Blue was absent and the Minutes were not distributed before the meeting.

OLD/NEW BUSINESS:

Selection of Board Officers: Davida Fenner made a motion to keep the same slate of officers for 2018. Pat Newman, Chair; Davida Fenner, Vice-Chair; Gwen Blue, Secretary. Pat Newman seconded the motion. Motion passed with Davida Fenner and Pat Newman voting in favor of the motion.

Candidate Complaint: On March 9, 2018, the Electoral Board received a letter of complaint from Julia N. Boyd, 313 Roosevelt Street, Franklin, VA. Chair Pat Newman read the complaint for the record. A copy of the letter will be included as a part of the minutes of this meeting.

Chair Pat Newman read for the record from *Virginia Election Laws, 2017 Edition,* Election Offenses Generally; Penalties. 24.2-1019. Complaints and allegations concerning election law offenses. Any complaints or allegations concerning unlawful conduct under this title shall be filed with the attorney for the Commonwealth of the county or city in which the alleged violation occurred. In the case of a complaint or allegation concerning the filing of a false statement in a voter registration application, the violation shall be deemed to have occurred in the county or city where the applicant sought to be registered. Davida Fenner made a motion to forward the complaint letter to the Commonwealth Attorney as required by this statute. Pat Newman seconded the

ELECTORAL BOARD City of Franklin, VA

MINUTES

May 2, 2018

Attendance: Pat Newman, Chair; Davida Fenner, Vice-Chair; Jen Maynard, Registrar.

Observer: Greg Maclemore.

The Electoral Board of the City of Franklin, VA convened at 10:20 a.m. in the Conference Room at the Registrar's Office to conduct the Canvass of the City Election held on May 1.

The Electoral Board reviewed each precinct's poll books, printed return sheets, statements of results, write-in reports, and all the other documents in envelopes 2 & 2A. The Abstract will be completed and the results will be certified as soon as the Provisional Ballot No ID voter returns with an appropriate ID.

The Electoral Board adjourned at 12:05 p.m. and will reconvene after the NO ID Voter returns with the appropriate photo ID.

Respectfully submitted,

Patrick Newman, Chair

Acting Secretary

Electoral Board City of Franklin, VA

May 3, 2018

Attendance: Pat Newman, Chair; Davida Fenner, Vice-Chair; Jen Maynard, Registrar.

The Electoral Board of Frankin, VA reconvened on May 3, 2018 at 4:43 p.m. to consider the No ID Provisional Ballot. The Registrar received the appropriate Photo ID on May 2, 2018 from the voter. The Electoral Board determined that the vote would count. The Provisional Vote - ID Only was opened and the vote was recorded.

After the vote was counted the Electoral Board completed the Canvass and the Abstract.

The Electoral Board Canvass was adjourned at 5:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

J. Patrick Newman, Chair

Acting Secretary

Franklin Electoral Board

June 13, 2018

Members present: Pat Newman, Chair; Davida Fenner, Vice-Chair; Jen Maynard, Registrar.

Member absent: Gwen Blue, Secretary.

The Franklin Electoral Board convened on June 13, 2018 to conduct the Canvass for the Republican Primary held on June 12, 2018. Pat Newman called the meeting to order at 11:05 a.m. There were no Provisional Ballots, so a Provisional Ballot meeting was not needed.

The Electoral Board reviewed all of the election results from all Precincts including the CAP and completed the Canvass and submitted the certification to the State Electoral Board.

The Canvass was adjourned at 12:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

J. Patrick Newman, Chair Acting Secretary